Minutes of the PBC Leads Meeting – Thursday 15th May 12.30 pm at Parkbury House Surgery

Present:
Peter Bodden, WatCom



Mary McMinn, DacCom



Andrew Parker, PCT



Ken Spooner, Red House



Suzanne Novak, PCT



Mike Edwards, PCT/Hertsmere



Tad Woroniecki, PCT



Mark Jones, DacCom



Nicolas Small, Hertsmere

Apologies:
Roger Sage, Stahcom



Mo Girach, Stahcom



Ian Isaac, WatCom



Nick Evans, WHHT



Stuart Bloom, PCT



Katrina Hall, PCT



Jenny Greenshields, PCT

	1.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising:

Taken as read and accurate.

· Smoking Cessation - Mark expressed anxiety that not enough changes have been made to the proposed LES to encourage practices to take this up, although they recognise it is a national must do.  Everyone acknowledged Richard Walker’s letter and supported putting it out to pharmacists.  Another option was tailor-making the LES to specific groups

· Diabetes Pathway – A reconfiguration of the Diabetes Team is underway and they have requested a clear mandate to whom they need to report and they felt this group was the ideal option.  A discussion took place regarding what sort of input and support they were requesting and Mark made a specific request to the PCT for a Project Manager would be a great help.  Andrew Parker confirmed the PCT would fund and support this post from within the existing management budget.  Action:
· Moira McGrath to arrange the advertisement for Project Manager
· Request an audit trail of progress
· Diabetes Lead to write to 5 PBC Lead Chair’s to seek agreement to fund and support them
· Pathology – Defer to next meeting as no update available.  Although Suzanne agreed to raise issues on behalf of this group at the next meeting

· Closed part of this meeting – Everyone agreed this will be at the end


	ACTION



	2.
	Funding Flexibilities from Management Costs for Projects
Nicolas confirmed Margaret is current working on a paper and has requested a meeting with Andrew and Jean so this paper can be submitted to the PBC Clinical Governance Meeting in June.  Nicolas agreed to circulate the final paper by end of next week.

Action: Nicolas/Margaret to circulate paper
	Nicolas/

Margaret

	3.
	Progress in Setting Budgets

Tad updated the group on various problems surrounding moving to fair shares, although most localities in West Herts have moved to fair shares based on January 2008 figures and shared on a capitation basis which leaves some localities with surplus and some with deficit.  He confirmed that some resource will be given to the SHA for safe keeping, which will be refunded.  Tad agreed to share the raw figures of locality financial plans, although he cannot devise how much savings they will have.  Tad to produce financial modelling options paper which he hopes will be available to share at a later date.  The group asked for the figures to be circulated in order to make a decision.  Tad requested a financial lead who he can liaise with and a meeting has been arranged for Friday 23rd May to decide which option to go for – Tad to email details
ACTION:

· Tad to circulate raw figures

· Tad to email details regarding meeting on Friday 23rd May

· Tad to send out paper from last meeting on population size and percentage split
	Tad

	4.
	Feedback on Commissioning Plans
Suzanne thanked everyone for sending in their Commissioning Plans. A meeting has taken place that morning which went through DacCom, Red House and Stahcom Plans and after discussion and debate, Suzanne was asked to verbally feedback to the groups their initial findings before the meeting takes place. A further meeting will be arranged to discuss plans from Hertsmere/WatCom.
Action: 

· Suzanne to feedback to DacCom, Red House and Stahcom initial discussions regarding their Commissioning Plans
	Suzanne

	5.
	Public Health Profiles
These have been circulated and were discussed at the Task group meeting.  Everyone was impressed at the level of detail they contained.
	

	6.
	CATS Update

Suzanne confirmed that a review of CATS will be undertaken by an independent consultant shortly.  Andrew explained the background to the audit and felt it was a good time to reflect on the changes and be reassured that individual schemes are safe and offer value for money with good governance policies in place.  He explained an external expert will be commissioned to develop a framework for CATS, but also to apply the framework to all future CATS services.  Andrew agreed to share the draft scope of the review.

Mike felt it was important to see where CATS came from, service re-design and financial balance.  Each locality is at different stages and this needs to be acknowledged.

Nicolas felt it has taken his locality a couple of years to understand CATS and requested a robust structure, detailed discussions to implement and progress CATS in Hertsmere

Action:

· Andrew to circulate draft brief for comments

· Andrew requested a representative from this group to be lead reference point to work with the external consultant on this project – Volunteers required
· Performance monitoring

· Nicolas requested costs/savings information from Barnet and Chase Farm
	Andrew

	7.
	Feedback on Joint PEC/PBC Meeting

Andrew updated the group on this meeting which was Chaired by Mike.  Everyone felt it went very well. 
	

	8.
	Hertfordshire Maternity Review – re-opening of Hemel Birthing Centre

Catherine Pelley, Professor Templeton and Angela Canning attended this meeting to update the group and seek the views from as many parties as possible regarding:

· Recruitment of midwives

· Transport

· Increase at Watford birth unit

· 20% vacancy factor – nationally short.  EoE short by 400 midwives

· Maternity support workers to assist Midwives

· Nursery nurses employed at Watford

Some of the comments made by this group included:

· Nicolas raised Barnet and Chase Farm birthing centre

· Enhancing the role of midwives in practices – frustration at rotation of midwives

· 50 children centres across Hertfordshire

· Most midwifery care is carried out in practices

· Major priority is to preserve midwife services

· Leads strongly disapproved of midwives in children centres

· Leads felt patients should be fully informed and given the choice regarding stand alone midwifery units

· Home births were discussed

Suzanne summarised this group want to be supportive regarding the Hemel Birthing Unit, but wanted something more Consultant led, although acknowledged they wanted to offer their patients the choice

Action:

· Catherine to circulate details of the proposal for comments
	Catherine

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 19th June at 12.30 pm at Parkbury House Surgery
	


